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Notice of Virtual Legislative-Style Time-of-Use Hearing  

On October 4, 2021 Baltimore Gas and Electric Company (“BGE”), Potomac Electric 

Power Company (“Pepco”) and Delmarva Power & Light Company (“Delmarva Power”) 

(collectively “the Joint Utilities”) submitted the PC44 Time-of-Use (“TOU”) Pilot Final Pilot 

Evaluation.  The filing included 1) the Brattle Group’s evaluation of the two-year pilot period; 2) 

assessments by each utility; 3) evaluation metrics for each utility; 4) an overview of Oracle’s 

Behavioral Load Shaping (“BLS”) communications tool; and 5) results of pilot participant 

surveys.  The Joint Utilities also made several recommendations regarding ways to modify the 

pilot offering in advance of proposing this TOU as a full rate offering. 

The Commission hereby requests that Workgroup Recommendations regarding the future 

of the TOU rate offering be filed on January 6, 2022.  The Report should address the Joint 

Utilities’ areas of concern as well as any concerns raised by other stakeholders.  Where possible, 

the Report should provide consensus recommendations and highlight any areas of disagreement 

for Commission resolution.  The Commission also hereby requests that written comments be 
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filed on the TOU Final Evaluation and the Workgroup Report from interested persons on January 

13, 2021. 

The Commission will hold a legislative-style hearing to consider the TOU Final 

Evaluation and the Workgroup Report on January 20, 2022 at 10 am.1  If you would like to 

actively participate in the hearing, please contact Molly Knoll at mollyg.knoll@maryland.gov by 

12:00 Noon on Thursday, January 13, 2022.  Otherwise, parties may watch the livestream of the 

hearing on the Commission’s YouTube channel.2  Please also direct any questions about the 

hearing to Molly Knoll. 

 

      By Direction of the Commission, 
 
      /s/ Andrew S. Johnston 
 
      Andrew S. Johnston 
      Executive Secretary 

                                                 
1 In the Joint Utilities’ Implementation Plans and the Final Workgroup Progress Report, both filed November 21, 
2018, the timelines included transitioning remaining pilot customer to SOS by April 1, 2022.  The Commission finds 
that the remaining pilot customers can continue on the TOU rate pending final consideration of the TOU results by 
the Commission. 
2 You may access the Commission’s YouTube channel via the “Watch PSC Proceedings” button on the lower left 
side of the Commission’s home page, or via the following link to the YouTube Channel: 
https://www.youtube.com/c/MarylandPSC. 
 


